
School Board Meeting/Workshop:   September 8, 2014 
 

Subject:       K-12 Health & Physical Education 

Curriculum Adoption Proposal 
(CAP) Report 

 

Presenters:       Pam Miller and 

K-12 Health & PE Representatives 

 Carol Mullin, HES 

 Tim Murray, TES 

 Marci Wills, PES 

 Jen Nichols, BCMS 

 Gerice Olson, BHS 

 Jason Karn, BHS 
              
 

SUGGESTED SCHOOL BOARD ACTION: 
Report only. No recommended action at this time. Action will be taken at the 
September 22 school board meeting. 

 
 

DESCRIPTION: 
The K-12 Health Curriculum Team and the K-12 Physical Education Team have 
engaged in the district Continuous Improvement Process (CIP) review tasks over 
the past two years in the RESEARCH and PILOT phases. They have been active 
in activities that have included: 

○  development of a program goal to guide the selection of resources and to 
formulate the vision for instructional delivery 

○  review of revised state/national standards and the related impact for our 
district’s K-12 course programming 

○  presentations by K-12 curriculum resource vendors 

○  piloting of instructional resources 

○  investigation of technology tools to increase tech integration through their 
content 

○  team discussions of preferred resources and development of resource 
scenarios 

○  consensus-building by each team to reach recommendation decisions 
  

These CIP tasks have now culminated into the BHM K-12 Health & Physical 
Education Curriculum Adoption Proposal (CAP) Reports being presented to you 
for review at this time. The recommendations included here provide excellent 
opportunities to increase the use of technology in the area of Physical Education 
for personalized learning purposes and the updating of equipment to allow for 
student choice. 
 

This review process has allowed an opportunity for our Health & Physical 
Education teachers to reflect upon the learning experiences desired for BHM 
students.  
 



Upon completing the review process, each team is bringing forth 
recommendations for consideration within their CAP report. With these needs 
and desired goals, of course, comes a significant commitment of purchase for 
resources in order to meet these needs and goals. Preliminary budget figures for 
each level are as follows: 
  

Health      Physical Education 

 Curriculum Writing $  50,000  Technology $100,000 

 Materials  $  50,000  Equipment $  31,000 

 Total   $100,000  Other  $    2,000 

       Total  $133,000 
 

This total of $233,000 is below the projected $250,000 budget needed to fulfill 
the K-12 Health & Physical Education needs as a part of the continuous 
improvement process.  
 

The K-12 Health & Physical Education CAP Reports were presented to the 
Secondary, Elementary, and the District/Community Teaching & Learning 
Councils in May 2014. Teachers representing each level will be presenting this 
information at Monday’s board workshop and we will be available to respond to 
any questions you may have about the process or the resources within the 
recommendation. 
 

 


